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August 16, 2022 
 
Unit Presidents, Auxiliary Members All, Department Officers, Department Chairs, 
 

Please share this information with all unit members. 
 

Membership Goals – 2023 membership goals for your unit will be available after the National 

Convention concludes.  Watch for more information in a future mailing.  In the meantime, be sure  your 

unit is reaching out to members who have not yet paid their 2022 dues.  North Dakota is so close to “100% 
GOAL”.  North Dakota is sitting at 94.7% - that is only 429 from 100% goal.  You could make the difference!  

 
2022 Fall District Meetings -  See the schedule in this packet for the meeting in your area.  Make plans 

to attend your District’s Fall Meeting.  Department President, Sandra Petermann is looking forward to meeting 
many of you there. 
 

Children and Youth – Annette Zeller, Department Children and Youth Chairman invites all units to 

participate in the ‘Give 10 for Education’ project. See Annette’s note enclosed. 

 

2022-2023 Mandatory Contributions and Poppy Order – Enclosed are the forms for 2022-2023 

“green” Mandatory Contributions and ‘pink” Poppy Order forms. Verify with your unit members which 

program they wish to support this year. If you have a favorite projects that is not listed use the ‘other Special 

Projects (write-in) line.  Deadline to order poppies and submit your contributions forms along with payment is 

November 1, 2022.  

 

Calendars – September and October 2022 – Department Office Staff thought you might like the 

‘calendars’ as a reminder of military and veteran related holidays and other special days.  Some are serious, 

some not so much – just fun ideas that might spark new ideas and prompt your unit’s activity. 

 

The documents enclosed can also be found online at www.ndala.org.  Have a great auxiliary year! 

 

For God and Country. 

 

Marcy Schmidt, Department Secretary 
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